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To the Local Historic District Review Commission,


I am writing to express my strong support for my neighbors’ (Joseph Dunsmoor and
Elizabeth Widen) proposed construction at 4312 Avenue B of an ADU (Case Number
HR 23-160077; Public Hearing: Historic Landmark Commission 10 January 2024;
Contact: Sam Fahnestock, 512-974-3393). 


I am the homeowner and resident of  which is within 500 feet of 4312
Avenue B. I have seen the proposed architectural plans and was impressed by the
design, and I feel confident Joseph and Elizabeth, the homeowners, have taken into
full consideration the historical significance of the area. They are constructing this unit
as a living space for Joseph’s mother, who was born and raised in Austin, Texas and
currently lives in the Crestview neighborhood. Thus, the additional living space will
immediately be put to good use as a comfortable and nearby living space for their
children’s grandmother.


Please feel free to contact us if you require any additional information or if it would be
helpful to provide public input on this matter. We appreciate the commission’s
dedication to preserving the historic quality of our neighborhood.


Sincerely,


Tess Bruns


Owner and resident at 


Sent from my iPhone
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